
From: Russell Newman  
Sent: Thursday, October 7, 2021 9:38 PM 
To: Clerks Richmondhill <clerks@richmondhill.ca> 
Subject: Perrelli,s Grandstanding 

 
To: officemayor@richmondhill.ca 

Cc: greg.beros@richmondhill.ca, tom.muench@richmondhill.ca, castro.liu@richmondhill.ca, 

david.west@richmondhill.ca, karen.cilevitz@richmondhill.ca, godwin.chan@richmondhill.ca, 
joe.dipaola@richmondhill.ca 
 

As a Richmond Hill resident since 1968, I am deeply disappointed with the present council. It has become 

totally dysfunctional, mostly due to the grandstanding of Carmine Perrelli. 

 

Councillor West brought forward a motion to remove the replacement fees for blue boxes in late 2020. 

Councillor Perrelli Is on record of voting against this motion. 

 

Then he holds his Enviro event where he appears to be the white knight in shining armour by exchanging 

damaged bins for free. He assured council that he had sponsors for the event. 

 

Next he brings up the same motion that Councillor West made. 

 

I am sick and tired of the grandstanding by him and a few others on council. 

 

I would ask that on Oct. 13, that you approve the recommendation and make Mr. Perrelli pay the costs of the 

event. 

 

Remember that many voters in Richmond Hill are watching your actions through the Citizens Advisory Group. 

 

Russell Newman 

144 Douglas Rd. 
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